

A Weekly Internal Bulletin Issued Every Friday of the Tennessee State University Year by the Office of Public Information

VOL. 3, NO. 6

OCTOBER 25, 1974

DIALING A DIETICIAN...

CAN BE FUN! TRY IT. THIS PROJECT, REPORTED IN THE PAST TWO ISSUES OF A C C E N T, IS

SPONSORED BY THE FOODS AND NUTRITION AREA OF THE HOME ECONOMICS DEPARTMENT, WITH MRS.MIRIAM

G. TOWNS, ASSOCIATE PROFESSOR OF HOME ECONO
MICS AS ITS INSTIGATOR. MRS. TOWNS IS ASSIS
TED BY STUDENTS WHO ARE FOODS AND NUTRITION

MAJORS. DIAL A DIETICIAN AT EXT. 3348 IF

THERE ARE QUESTIONS YOU WANT ANSWERED ABOUT

THE FOODS YOU EAT. IF YOU'RE OFF CAMPUS,

DIAL A DIETICIAN AT 320-3348. DIAL A DIETI
CIAN BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 3 AND 5 P. M. MON
DAYS THROUGH FRIDAYS.

THE LAST DAY ...

FOR TURNING IN CAMPUS TELEPHONE DIRECTORY FACULTY-STAFF INFORMATION CARDS TO THE PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICE IN GOODWILL MANOR IS TODAY, FRIDAY, OCTOBER 25. PLEASE COMPLY, IF YOU HAVE NOT DONE SO ALREADY, AS INFORMATION WILL GO TO THE PRINTER ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 28.

A \$50 CASH DONATION ...

TO THE TSU FOUNDATION WAS PRESENTED RE-CENTLY BY EPPSE HALL (FORMERLY WATSON III) RESIDENT EARL WYATT, AS A DIRECT CONTRIBU-TION TO THE ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT'S FOOTBALL WEIGHT PROGRAM.

FUNDS FOR FACULTY...

MEMBERS TO IMPLEMENT EDUCATIONAL INNOVATIONS ARE AVAILABLE. INTERESTED FACULTY
MEMBERS ARE URGED TO CHECK BY THE DEVELOPMENT OFFICE LIBRARY IMMEDIATELY FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION. PRESENTLY THE DEVELOPMENT
OFFICE IS STILL ON THE SECOND FLOOR OF GOODWILL MANOR, BUT WILL BE MOVING MONDAY, OCT.
28, TO THE THIRD FLOOR OF THE A-BLDG.

ENGINEERING RESEARCH...

INITIATION GRANTS FOR 1975 ARE BEING OF-FERED BY THE NATIONAL SCIENCE FOUNDATION(NSF) TO STRENGTHEN RESEARCH POTENTIAL IN ENGIN-TERING. APPLICATIONS MUST BE POSTMARKED BY DECEMBER 2. CHECK WITH THE DEVELOPMENT OF-FICE FOR MORE INFORMATION.

IN COLLABORATION WITH VANDERBILT...

TSU IS OFFERING SPECIAL TRAINING TO PROFESSIONALS DIRECTING VOLUNTEERS IN COMMUNITY SERVICE PROGRAMS. THE TRAINING PROGRAM IS ENTITLED, "INTERNSHIP IN COMMUNITY SERVICES." THE DEGREE PROGRAM IS A COMBINATION OF COURSE WORK AT TSU AND INTERNSHIP EXPERIENCES AT VANDERBILT. STUDENTS ENROLLING IN THE PROGRAM MAY ELECT TO REGISTER FOR A MASTER OF SCIENCE DEGREE IN COUNSELING AND GUIDANCE AT TSU AND A CERTIFICATE IN MANAGEMENT FROM VANDY.

IN SAN JUAN PUERTO RICO. . .

TO DELIVER A PAPER AT THE 21ST INTERNATIONAL MATHEMATICAL MODELING MEETING, SPONSORED BY OPERATIONS RESEARCH SOCIETY OF AMERICA (ORSA), OCT. 16-18, WAS THE PHYSICS AND MATHEMATICS DEPARTMENT'S DR. PETER C. LAI, PROFESSOR OF MATHEMATICS. TSU WAS ONE OF 15 UNIVERSITIES FROM THE USA PARTICIPATING IN THE CONFERENCE AND THE LONE TENNESSEE INSTITUTION. DR. LAI'S PAPER WAS ENTITLED, "A PROPOSED MATHEMATICAL MODEL FOR TEXAS WATER SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT STUDY."

OPEN HOUSE...

WILL BE HELD BY THE UNIVERSITY COUNSEL-ING CENTER, 1015 35TH AVE. NO., ON FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 8, BETWEEN THE HOURS OF 10 A. M. AND 4 P. M. REFRESHMENTS WILL BE SERVED. THE CENTER'S THEME THIS YEAR IS, "LET'S STRAIGHTEN IT OUT."

RETURNING TO THE AIR...

IN EARLY NOVEMBER, WILL BE CAMPUS RADIO STATION WTSU, 58 ON YOUR AM RADIO DIAL. THE STATION'S TRANSMITTER SYSTEM WILL BE RENO-VATED AND THE STATION CAN BE PICKED UP IN AND NEAR ALL DORMITORIES, THE STUDENT UNION, ADMINISTRATION BUILDING, HEALTH CENTER, AND THE ALUMNI BUILDING, ACCORDING TO STATION MANAGER, DANIEL E. OWENS.

A BUS LOAD ...

OF DEMOCRATIC CANDIDATES FOR ELECTION AND THEIR CHIEF WORKERS, INCLUDING GUBERNATORAL CANDIDATE RAY BLANTON, FIFTH DISTRICT CONGRESSMAN DICK FULTON, SHERIFF FATE THOMAS, STATE PARTY CHAIRMAN JAMES SASSER, ETC., WILL BE ON CAMPUS TODAY AT 2:40 P. M., JUST PASSING THROUGH BRIEFLY TO SAY HELLO TO STUDENTS, FACULTY, AND STAFF.

EVALUATION CRITERIA...

IN QUALIFYING FOR A FULL SCHOLARSHIP IS THE AIR FORCE OFFICER QUALIFYING TEST (AFOQT). THIS EXAM IS BEING OFFERED TOMORROW, SATURDAY, OCT. 26 AT 0750 IN THE MORNING AT THE AFROTC BLDG. FOR FURTHER INFO, CONTACT CAPT. ACEL TROUTMAN AT EXT. 3710. CAPT. TROUTMAN RE-VEALED THAT LAST YEAR, THE AIR FORCE HAD 200 ENGINEERING/SCIENCE TECHNOLOGY SCHOLARSHIPS THAT WERE NOT FILLED.

SERVING AS HOST ...

TO THE STATE BOARD, TENNESSEE CHAPTER OF THE NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND, LAST SATURDAY, WAS THE UNIVERSITY COUNSELING CENTER. FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT OF THE STATE NFB IS VOCATIONAL REHAB COUNSELOR, ROGER AMMONS. LEV WILLIAMS, A 1962 TSU GRAD, WHO HELD THAT YEAR'S YEARBOOK TITLE OF "MR. BRAINS," IS PRESIDENT OF THE ORGANIZATION, AND PRESIDED OVER THE CONFERENCE.

FARM AND HOME INSTITUTE, FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 1

HOMECOMING, SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2